Our ref:  FOI-2212-1314
Thank you for your email received on 3 February 2014 asking for information about Elephant and Castle Subways.
Your request has been considered in accordance with the requirements of the Freedom of Information Act and our information access policy. I can confirm we hold some of the information you require.
TfL’s accident database is a record of collisions on the public highway that have been attended by the Metropolitan Police; as such TfL does not hold records of injuries or fatalities in the subway system.
The most recent data we have available is up to October 2013, this shows that in the preceding 12 month period there were eight pedestrians injured crossing the road. In the 5-year period to October 2013 there were 45 pedestrians injured crossing the road. Only a small proportion of these collisions involving pedestrians actually occurred at designated crossing points.
Our data shows that there were no pedestrian fatalities in the 12-month and 5-year period up to October 2013. We are however aware of the death of a 71-year old male in May 2012, this collision was coded incorrectly by the Metropolitan Police and so does not appear in our records.
Crimes related to the subway system at E&C will be available from the Metropolitan Police. They can be contacted via their website:
http://www.met.police.uk/foi/contact_us.htm.
TfL has measured pedestrian journey times through the junction using modelling software for the existing and proposed layouts. A variety of different routes have been assessed with the typical average journey time under the current arrangement being 121 seconds, preliminary modelling has shown that under the proposal this is anticipated to increase by around 10%.
TfL has undertaken a preliminary modelling comparison between the existing and proposed layouts based of the PM peak period only. This has shown that the average journey time for general traffic is currently 222 seconds and that, at this stage, this likely to increase by an average of around 17% in the proposal.
Currently our analysis shows 3645 pedestrians using the subways during the 17:00 – 18:00 weekday peak hour. Pedestrian flows have been modelled for the southern peninsula proposal with all crossings shown to be able to comfortably cope with the demand.
If this is not the information you are looking for please feel free to contact me.
Please see the attached information sheet for details of your right to appeal.
 
Yours sincerely
 
Graham Hurt
FOI Case Officer
 
FOI Case Management Team | Transport for London
Windsor House, 42-50 Victoria Street, London SW1H 0TL
foi@tfl.gov.uk
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